From: Trudi Craggs

**Sent:** 06 February 2007 12:56

To: Daniel Persson

Subject: FW: VARIOUS CRITICAL MATTERS relating to design/planning matters

Importance: High

can you print this out for me.

From: Aileen Grant [mailto:Aileen.Grant@dundas-wilson.com]

**Sent:** Tue 2/6/2007 09:32 **To:** Trudi Craggs; Gavin Murray

Subject: VARIOUS CRITICAL MATTERS relating to design/planning matters

## Trudi/Gavin

I was at a meeting with SDS and the Council planners yesterday to discuss the latest prior approval consultation submissions. A number of issues cropped up, some of which are quite critical. I would wecome the opportunity to discuss these with you and whoever else sometime soon.

- 1. **Records of Review** SDS have not yet received formally the RORs for Murrayfield and Russell Road. I know I have done my bit with these a couple of weeks ago, but they have not been cleared/finalised by tie. Can something be done to release them?
- 2. **Applicant for Prior Approval Submissions** I think we have completed our discussions about this and agreed that tie should be the applicant. The question is what happens next? We thought that Council needs to send a letter to tie officially authorising you to undertake the submissions on their behalf. Is this a matter for the Tram Project Board, or for Duncan Fraser? Do you want me to chase it up?
- 3. **Tram Stop Names** I had agreed some time ago that Council would expect a paper about tram stop names as there should be a report to Council Exec and probably to Planning Committee to sign it off. Duncan had certainly advised that such a report would be advisable (and probably expected by CEC). I also recollect writing out a list of criteria. SDS say nothing has happened to progress this as far as they know. Does this need a formal instruction from tie? Can I do anything to assist?
- 4. The continuing occurrence of "Newhaven Road" I got a bit snippy about this at the meeting (and apologised to Laurie afterwards). SDS have now advised that the use of this term will not change unless SDS receive a formal instruction from tie to amend it (presumably it appears somewhere on contract documentation). Can this please be done forthwith? And can I do anything to assist?
- 5. Future consideration by TDWG of pre-application Prior Approval Submissions we think collectively it would now be prudent to rein in the remit of the TDWG to focus on matters for which they were originally set up. In other words, we think they should see only the PAs for World Heritage Site, in Conservation Areas, affecting the fabric of listed buildings, and affecting the setting of category A listed buildings. Do you agree? If so, do you want me to do a short paper for consideration by the next TDWG on this? (By the way I shall draft an Agenda for you to consider later today).

- 6. The **letter of response to Alan Henderson from tie** I must ask once again if this has gone out. As matters currently stand, tie will be unable to make any formal Prior Approval submissions to Council except for substations because there are no details of pole design. We urgently need progress on this matter otherwise the impact on the programme will in my view bring the whole project to a halt. You had hoped the letter would go out vesterday any progress?
- 7. **SDS' general approach to design process** while matters are moving forward reasonably well, I have some concerns about the incremental approach being taken by SDS. For instance, with structures they intend to roll out designs bit by bit during the consultation phase. In my view this kind of approach will increase risk (complexity of multiple sets of comments and lack of time for SDS to take account of CEC views once final details presented) and be resource hungry (especially for Council who will have to go over the plans again and again). I think we need to put pressure on SDS Halcrow to ensure they will record these things effectively I know they have concerns about the process. I can take this up with Laurie but would appreciate your views first. Maybe a brainstorming session on the process would be helpful?

Hope to catch up later today. Any news of Gavin and Daniel? Are they still off? Regards
Aileen

Aileen Grant Senior Planner

Switchboard +44 (0) 131 228 8000 Web: www.dundas-wilson.com

D&W Vox is our free audio broadcasts bringing you the latest news and developments in the legal sector. To listen to, download or subscribe to our D&W Vox, visit our website www.dundas-wilson.com/news/vox.php

Dundas & Wilson LLP (Registered in Scotland with registered number SO300441 and having its registered office at Saltire Court, 20 Castle Terrace, Edinburgh EH1 2EN) and Dundas & Wilson CS LLP (Registered in England & Wales with registered number OC309328 and having its registered office at Northwest Wing, Bush House, Aldwych, London WC2B 4EZ) (either or both "D&W") are limited liability partnerships. Further information can be found at http://www.dundas-wilson.com/links/privacy.php. D&W members' names may be seen at their offices. Any reference to a "partner" of D&W in any communication is to a member of the relevant LLP. D&W accepts no liability for personal emails.

This email is confidential. It may contain privileged information. D&W try to ensure that emails are free from viruses and other harmful items. Emails are scanned for viruses by MessageLabs. You must not rely on this and must scan this email and any attachment for harmful items including viruses. D&W accept no liability if this email or any attachment harms any systems or data. If this email is not for you (or not meant for you to pass on) (1) please advise by reply and delete it, (2) you must not rely on it and (3) D&W prohibit saving copying, printing, forwarding or any other use of it whatsoever. D&W reserve right to recall, delete and monitor all emails.